
 
 

May 20, 2021 
 
 
 

 
Land Use Commission 
235 South Beretania Street, Suite 406 
Honolulu, Hawaiʻi 96813 
 
 
Re:  IAL Designation: 

 41-1010 Waikupanana Street 
        Waimanalo 
 TMK:4-1-10:72 
 
 
Dear Members of the Land Use Commission, 
 
 
My family and I strongly object to the City and County of Honolulu designating our property 
Important Agriculture Land in violation of our rights to due process. There was absolutely no 
notice regarding this designation from the City much less input from us. The City has failed to 
follow Hawaiʻi Revised Statues Sections 205-44,205-47, 205-48 and 205-49. Our land is not even 
an acre and we are not commercial farmers. 
 
We fully agree with Commission members Nancy Cabral, Dan Giovanni, Chairman Jonathan 
Likeke Scheuer and Dawn N.S. Chang regarding the defective methodology of land selection and 
notifications to landwoners. This process is tantamount to “taking/eminent domain” without 
due process and is not Pono. 
 
 
 
Mahalo Nui Loa, 
 
 
Sheryl Turbeville 
 


